                                                Regular Meeting July 8, 2020
       The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Carson, Matson, Fairclough and VanDervoort. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone and Attorney Varley.  Also attending were Barry Walsh, Chief Don Baldwin. Mark and Barb Turpin and Gina and Chris Freeman.
Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting and special meeting. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

                Trustee Carson reports-    Work has been done on the following areas: tree trimming and removal, lawn and leaf bag pick-up and cleanup of Butler Park. Full report is available in the Village Office. 
               Trustee Fairclough-    no park program
              Trustee Matson-    Museum closed
              Trustee VanDervoort report-   14 alarms for the month of June we have had some repairs, services and training. We have applied for 2020 DEC grant this year which is a matching grant 50/50up to $3000.00. Request for purchase 
         The financial report for the month of June are as follows:  Checking Acct. $327,255; Money Market Acct. $5,024; for a total General fund balance of $332,278.

Special projects fund balance $185,261; Unaudited Utilites $19,384; Payroll $9,582; Section 8, $31,849. The current abstract is $22,337.96. Payment to Pioneer savings Bank of $38,797.50(principal and Interest) for pumper fire truck serial bond from 2010.Payments on this bond continue June 2020. 
Trustee Matson moved to pay the bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

             Mayor reports-     several properties are in need of cleaning lawn, scrubs, 19 first,

75 Third, 60 Middle Street, 44 Middle and 46 Second Street. The resolution in support of the Police Dept. was appreciated by the department and they shared it on their facebook page.
            Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#    authorizing a handicap sign for 115 Fourth Street.  Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
           Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#       authorizing a handicap sign for 116 Fourth Street. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:52PM.                                                                           Respectfully yours,

                                                                                Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk   

